
What is your IUP story? If you’re reading this, then likely either you or someone very close to you 
has one. Telling IUP stories has been a part of IUP’s marketing outreach for a number of years (just 
click around on the IUP website, and you’ll see plenty of really good stories). It’s something we 
talk about a lot! Let’s face it, when you work in the same department with the same colleagues 
and students, then “economics is everywhere” has an even deeper meaning for us. We have 

countless stories ��your stories ��and we love to tell them to just about anyone who has even half 
an interest to listen! 

While it is true that we hail from two 
different states, attended two different 
institutions for our respective undergradu-
ate degrees, and attended yet two other 
universities for our graduate degrees, 
Pennsylvania and IUP is where we jointly 
have chosen to make our home and dedi-
cate our hearts, minds, time, effort, and 
energy for now more than 18 years. Like 
you, we have our own IUP story, some 
milestones of which were highlighted by 
then-editor Bob Stonebraker (now Profes-
sor Emeritus) in past issues of this news-
letter. We were hired to begin our tenure 
at IUP in the Fall 1999 semester never 
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catchphrase, “the Power of an IUP economics degree.” What we mean by that is the ability of a degree in economics 





As current economics students juggle financing their college education with other responsibilities, they often look towards 
scholarships to help fill the gap. Through the support of generous alumni, faculty and staff members, emeriti professors, and 
friends, five scholarships are currently (or eventually will be) available to current economics students:  
 

 0505 - Karl A. McDermott Scholarship for Economics 
 0449 - Robert J. Stonebraker Scholarship for Economics 
 0359 - Donald A. Walker Department of Economics Scholarship 
 5351 - Economics Department Scholarship 
 0648 - Drs. Jozefowicz Department of Economics Scholarship 
 

The Donald A. Walker Department of Economics Scholarship and the Robert J. Stonebraker Scholarship for Economics were 
established to provide a lasting tribute to acknowledge the impact of these (emeriti) professors on economics students dur-
ing their tenure at IUP. Scholarships can also be established by alumni. Dr. Karl McDermott set up an endowed scholarship 
to recognize the impact of his IUP education on his professional career and to provide scholarship assistance to future eco-
nomics students. These funds will continue to supply annual scholarships for IUP students for years to come. In addition, the 
Drs. Jozefowicz Department of Economics Scholarship has recently been established (see lead article on page 1). The Eco-
nomics Department Scholarship provides scholarships to students focusing their studies in the degrees/programs offered 
through the Department of Economics. However, to increase the impact of the annual scholarship payout, additional dona-
tions to these funds are needed. Your gift will assist in increasing the annual scholarship payout. You can support future eco-
nomics students by designating your gift to any of these scholarship funds. Go to the IUP secure on-line giving form at 
www.iup.edu/giveagift to make your gift now. Be sure to select the “specific area at IUP” option and indicate your fund des-
ignation (see account numbers above) in the “other” area on the form.  
 

For more information about how you can support one of these economics scholarships or to discuss the process of estab-
lishing your own scholarship, please contact: Anthony Cancro, Development Officer, at (724) 357-2380 or Anthony.Cancro@ 
iup.edu. 

 

 

 

http://www.iup.edu/giveagift


http://www.iup.edu/WorkArea/linkit.aspx?LinkIdentifier=id&ItemID=233925
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FACULTY NOTES (cont.) 



http://www.iup.edu/WorkArea/linkit.aspx?LinkIdentifier=id&ItemID=232308


 P a g e  9  I s s u e  6 2 ,  F a l l  2 0 1 7  

STUDENT NOTES (cont.) 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Economics major Ryan Redilla, who is an IUP Army 
ROTC Military Science II Cadet, has been selected to 
participate in a Cultural Understanding and Learning 
Program (CULP) trip to Lithuania beginning in May 
2018. Ryan explains, “The trip lasts approximately one 
month, which encompasses the deployment as well as 
a five-day Soldier Readiness process. CULP slots are 
awarded on a competitive basis and take into account 
several factors, such as GPA, physical fitness, language 
ability, and other pertinent selection criteria. The pro-
gram grants approximately 900 national slots every 
year and covers around 20 countries all across the 
globe. Seven other cadets and I were selected based on 
the nationally ranked system. CULP's mission is to basi-
cally immerse cadets in another country's culture and 
provide an opportunity to do some military training and 
educational and humanitarian work with the designat-
ed country's military.” 

Economics major Jacobo Diaz recently was named the 
IUP Athlete of the Week for the first time this season 
and the sixth time in his IUP basketball career. In addi-
tion, Cobo was selected as the Pennsylvania State Ath-
letic Conference (PSAC) Western Division Men's Basket-
ball co-Athlete of the Week. /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎΣ /ƻōƻΗ 
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     Alumni Information 

The Department of Economics aims to maintain a current contact 
list of all of our alumni.  Please let us know what you are doing!  

 



 

Indiana University of Pennsylvania 
Department of Economics 

213 McElhaney Hall 


